
 
PA 12-155 Workgroup 3 – Municipal options to address phosphorus reduction in receiving waters 
 
December 10, 2013, 9:00 AM  Meeting Notes 
 
An updated list of contacts is attached. 
 
Meeting notes from the November meeting were amended.   
 
Looking for cost per pound removed data.  Fred Andes stated that he had Assabett River data he would share.  
Rowland would check into Kent County and Charles River data to share. 
 
Rowland will check on Heufelder information. 
 
Fred Andes mentioned Illinois reports on TN and TP treatment that he would share. 
 
The questionnaire was discussed.  We are looking to get data to be able to graph $/lb TP removed vs flow? 
 
What does Cytec have for a TP limit?  
 
Can we get WPCF data from the Chesapeake region state DEPs? WERF? 
 
Can we get USGS TP data from the Quinnipiac from this past season since all POTWs were at 0.7 mg/l TP? 
Rowland will check on it. 
 
Who’s going to do analysis of the reports? Rowland will check on this. 
 
Fred Andes asked about the possibility of dam removals and their cost implications. Dennis Waz mentioned the 
Carpenter Dam and another in Southington and wondered how their removal would impact limits. 
 
Rowland will check on monies to put our report together.  Can we add compilation to CASE scope? 
 
Our next meeting will be Tuesday, February 11th from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM in conference room 2B at DEEP 
headquarters.  Future meetings will continue on the second Tuesday of the month from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Rowland Denny at 860-424-3749 or rowland.denny@ct.gov.  
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